

# **BROOKNOTES**

The Newsletter of the Brookwood Hills Community

May 1993, Vol. VII, No. 5

## PARENTS PLEASE READ THIS

Last month's <u>Brooknotes</u> highlighted the rules which govern use of our wonderful park. During the past weeks, as park use has increased, it has become obvious that not everyone has gotten the word yet about common sense precautions which are necessary to protect everyone.

There are a number of dogs, most of whom are very friendly, who frolic unleashed in the park nearly every afternoon. There have been several instances where toddlers have been knocked down and/or frightened by the rambunctious nature of the dogs' play. On occasion, children who have been asked by an adult to leash their dogs have refused to do so, and it is difficult to make an issue of it with them when there are adults who also allow their dogs to run free in the park. Dog owners, please remember that dogs are required to be leashed while in the park. Parents, please remind children who take the family dog to the park of this rule.

A second continuing problem involves erosion on the hills of the park. Signs are being installed as a reminder that children should not be allowed to play on the hill behind the play equipment along Wakefield Drive. Continued erosion may cause the trees on the hill to fall, as more and more of their root systems are exposed. Since not all the little ones can read, parents please ask <u>any</u> child you see on the hill to come down. The Parks Committee is arranging to have the sidewalk along Wakefield replaced, sloped in such a way that water will flow into the street, rather than down this hill. That will help the problem, but only if the children can be trained <u>never</u> to play on the fragile soil there.

Finally, children are continuing to climb up on the roof of the pool storage sheds. During the past month \$500 worth of damage was done to the roof that was only recently installed on one of the sheds. Besides the threat of damage to the building, climbing on the roof clearly is dangerous for the children. The children on the roof could have fallen off, or fallen through the hole they created. Again, parents, if you see any child atop these buildings, please insist that they get down.

The park is ours to share and love. Your help is needed to make it the safest and most fun place it can be for the many residents who rely on it as a safe haven for their children.

# New Car Stickers Available

By now every Brookwood Hills family which is a member of the Community Club should have received a new sticker for their car(s). If you haven't already done so, please replace your old sticker with the new one. The sticker showcases our new Brookwood Hills logo, and should go on the left rear bumper so that it looks like the logo at

the top of this page of <u>Brooknotes</u>. The old stickers will continue to be used to identify cars belonging to Brookwood Hills residents who are not members of the Community Club. If you didn't receive your new stickers and you know that you are a member, call Security Committee Chair Sara Jean Burke (355-6288).

## Thank You, Thank You

Dear Neighbors,

Standing in the street watching your home burn is a horrible experience, and I hope it never happens to any of you. When it happened to us, the horror was countered by overwhelming kindness from our neighbors. You made us feel as if we were supported by a thousand hands. So many people offered us a place to stay and any other thing we might need. Words are inadequate, but thank you all.

The fire began in the ceiling joists between the second floor and the attic, starting near a window where painters had been using heat to remove old paint. George was home, at the other end of the house, watching the Braves game when he heard the smoke alarm. If it weren't for that alarm, he might not have become aware of the fire until it had spread much further, and closer to him.

No one was hurt; even the cat returned the next day. Our insurance will cover the loss. We're living in the finished basement until the upstairs is repaired -- probably by the end of July. As we pick up the pieces and mourn the family memorabilia that went up in flames, we have new memories of a wonderful neighborhood to help make up for the losses.

George & Pat Dusenbury 37 Camden Road

## Garden Club Update

In May the Brookwood Hills Garden Club gave the park a good once-over. Trowels, shovels, and rakes helped make way for flats of annuals around the pool. Scraggly limbs and overgrown vines surrendered to clippers and elbow grease. Operating as a real neighborhood garden club, the members appreciate this neighborhood and wanted to give back a little of that pleasure.

### **Board Changes**

There are three new members joining the Community Club's Board of Directors. They are Jim Porter, who will be taking over the Recycling Committee from Neil Fisher, JoAnn Hagaman, who will assume responsibility for the Trees Committee from Brooks Bollman, and Bibbie Withers, who will head the Tennis Committee upon the departure of George Strobel.

### Fire Hydrant Alert

During the Dusenbury's fire, the fire department was not initially able to locate the fire hydrant nearest their home. As a result, there was a delay in getting water onto the fire. It turned out that the hydrant was surrounded by bushes and was consequently difficult to find in the dark. There is some question about whether or not Brookwood Hills has an adequate number of hydrants in the neighborhood and whether there is some way to alert the fire department to their location. This is being looked into, but in the meantime, check the hydrants on your street. Know where the closest ones are, and if they are overgrown with vegetation, see if there is not some way they can be made more visible.

#### Install a Sidewalk

Good news for Brookwood Hills homeowners on Brighton, Camden, Wakefield, and Huntington Roads who would like to have sidewalks! The Public Services Division of Atlanta will install six foot sidewalks, driveway aprons if needed, and neat granite curbing for any homeowner on an individual basis. Previously, it was necessary for a group of neighbors to agree jointly to install a sidewalk together. The new policy now allows individual homeowners to arrange for a sidewalk on their own.

If interested, you only need call Mr. Dwayne Stocks, Inspector, Public Service Division at 330-6087. It is easiest to reach Mr. Stocks before 9:30 a.m. or after 4:00 p.m. any week day to make arrangements for an appraisal of the cost. If the appraisal is acceptable to you, the next step is to send the city a check for the appropriate amount, with a request for your sidewalk. A work order will be issued and your job will be put on a work list. It is currently taking about two months from the time a check is received until work begins.

## Pool Party Set for June 4th

The pool will open on May 29th! All members of the Brookwood Hills Community Club are invited to celebrate at a poolside party on Friday June 4th, from 7:00 - 10:00 p.m. As was the case last year, Katie Bollman has planned a terrific bash, with catering by U.S. Bar Y Grill and live music. The price is \$17.50 per person. Send your checks to Katie at 84 Wakefield Drive. For more information, call her at 352-8422.

The following is a record of the Brookwood Hills "A" and "B" membership rolls. If there is a mistake, please contact Kathy Bernhardt, 874-5067, so that it can be corrected and the roll at the pool will be correct. If you are not a member, would you please take this opportunity to become one. An application is attached for your use. An "A" membership entitles you to use of the park, year-round tennis, and use of the pool and all of its facilities. In addition, \$160 of your dues goes toward maintenance of trees, taxes, maintenance of the park, security, and other common area expenses. A "B" member is entitled to use the park on a year-round basis and contributes to the support of all of the above common expenses including security. If you would like to change from a "B" to an "A" membership, please call me.

The Brookwood Hills Civic Association is only as strong as its membership. Please support where you live.

The financial obligations of an "A" member are a one time, non-transferrable, non-refundable initiation fee of \$600 and yearly dues of \$455 in 1993. In 1993 a "B" membership is \$160. Checks should be made payable to the Brookwood Hills Community Club.

	PALISADES				NORTHWOOD	
9	Ginger & Walt Lambeth	A		15		
10	Robbin & John Churchill	В		18		
11	Connie Moor B		*	21	Charlene Kenworthy & Tom	Owen A
$\overline{14}$	Elaine & Jerry Luxemburger	В		22	•	
17	Flo & Jack Dawson B			23	Shelli Bank & Michael Rose	enzweig A
18	Elizabeth & Ted Muller	A		24	Mary & Dan O'Connor	В
21	Leslie & Tom Benham	A		27		
22	Micki & Carl Gambrell	A		30		
25	Dana Halberg & Larry Pless	A	2	31	Carol & Frank Aitcheson	Α
26	Mary McCarty Dunlap	В		35	Nancy & Bill Kennedy	В
34	Fran & John Wood B			36		
35	Jane Wheeler B			39	Louise Boyd B	
37	Margaret & Charley Kelso	Α		40	•	
38	, i			43	Catharine H. Johnson B	
39	Kay & Dudley Ottley B			44	Sue & Alex Doman A	
41	Rebecca & Hillyer Young	Α		47	Sara McKinley B	
50	Ginna & William Pope	A		48	Manning & Jim Holmes	В
51	Triff & Mal Phillips A			57		1
60	Patti & Phil Junger A					
61	Cathy & Steve Fox A	2				
67	Mary Mac & Rick Saunders	В				
70	Eve & Joel Goldstein A				•	
73	Letsa & Jim Marietta A					
75	Cissie & Frank White A					
76	Jean & Brown Dennis B					
80	Carla & Carl Fackler B					
84	Sade & Bill Fryer A					
90	Florence & Bill Sumner	A				
100	Diane Durgin A					
110	Sam Norwood A					
115	JoAnn & Dave Hagaman	A				*
119	Barbara Rudisill B					
405	TO 1 1 0 TV 1 C T-1	A				<b>\</b>

Elisabeth & Wade St. John A

Esther & Jim Stokes A

125 129

			:	entre and constitution of the state and other sections and	-		
						ş <sup>i</sup>	
						•	
	CAMDEN			287			į.
7	Mary Anne & Frank Chew	A		294	Jackie & George Cohen	A	÷
, 11	Donna & Fred von der Lage			295	Robin & Ralph King A		
12	Kathy & Charles Jones	Â		300	Lillian & Jack Watt B		
17	Susan Young & Bob Grunew		A	303	Elaine & Fred McChesney	A	
18	Nancy & Jeff Bramlett	A	1.	309	Button & Rod Cook A		-
23	rancy & voir Diamiter	1.		310	Daphne & Randy Coley	A	
23 24				315	2 up 35		
2 <del>9</del>	Diane & David Epstein	A		318	Laura & Frank Inman A		
30	Elaine & Jim Moynihan	B		323	Pam & John Helms A		
33	Elaine & Jill Woyllman	ע		324	I am to some from 1		
33 34	Mary Coleman Bradshaw	A		330	Kay & John McCraney	A	
34 37	Pat & George Dusenbury	B		331	Susan & Tom Puett B	A	
	Pat & George Duschbury	ט		336	Marcia & Dean Abernethy	В	
38 41	Winnia & Gaorge Honkins	В		339	Linda & Paul Myers A	Б	
41	Winnie & George Hopkins Mickey & Harrey Poss	A		342	Liliua & Laur Mycro A		
42	Mickey & Harvey Ross	A		347	Vitter & Dorratt Hamks	A	
45					Kitty & Barrett Hawks	A	
46	TT 0.3 March OlDulan	A		348	Mary Lynn & Wray Eckl	A	
49 50	Karen & Mark O'Brien	A		355	Patty & Charles Renfroe	В	
50	Brenda & Chris Bracken	A		356	Sandy & George Fryhofer	A	
52				361	Judy Marsh & Jesse Burbage	A	
53	Nova & Michael Horten	A	<u> </u>	368	Laurie & Hal Daniel A		
54	_			369	Bibbie & Dennis Withers	A	
57	Jean McGinnis B			377	Virginia & Felix Robb	В	
58				385			
62	W. Griggs Shaefer, Jr.	В					
66	Nancy & David Swann	A	,				
106	Caroline & Harry Gilham	В					
191	Judi & Bill Rabel B						
199	Julie & Felton Jenkins A						
200	Alison & Wright Caughman	A					
204	Lorrane & Rick Oser B						
205	Georgia & Bill Manry A		ř		WOODCREST		
209	Nancy & Tom Richey B			16	Lisa & David Rowell A		
210	Alice & Blake Wood A			22	Barbara & Chuck Slick	A	
214		Α		23	Sarah Ellen & Jimmy Love	A	
215	Myong & Wes Johnston	A		25 25	Diane & Neal Ray A	11	
218	Retha & Mike Easterly	A		26	Eileen Corrigan B		
219	Barbara Sweeney A	11		30	Lileon Corrigin		
	R. S. Rubin B			30			
221		A		31	Pat & Jim Wildman A		
222		Α		34	rat & Jill wildinan A	1	
225	Alice Salter A			34 35	Cathy & Rob Fisher R		
228	Shelley Johnson A				Cathy & Bob Fisher B	<b>A</b>	
229	James Shelden B		ì	39	Lynne & Ralph Jenkins	A	
232	Jana & Jerry Cooper B			40	Diane & Henry Kellum	A	
233		A		42			•
237	Martha & Craig Dunlevie	A		43		_	
238	0.00		_	46	Harvie & Chuck Abney	В	
241	Marianne & Stanley Meyerso	n	В	47	Jo Hunsinger B		
242				50	2	В	
245				51	Ann Margeret Pointer & Trac	cy Lightcap	A
246	Meridy & Jim Mitchell	A		52	_	-1	
248	•			53	Florence Cloudt A		
272	Cookie & Butch Frank	A		55	Mickie & Ken McKenzie	В	
275		В		56	Nancy Paty B		
284	Dee & Tom Coley B	_		57	Mary Ellen Franklin & Brad	Tavlor A	
20.	<b>Doo to 1011</b> 1 111						

and the second of the second o

32 35 35 38	HUNTINGTON Pat & Rick Wilson A		171 172 173 176 177	Kay & Harold McKenzie, Jr. Stella D. Johnson & Ruth O. Karen & Benning Grice, Jr.	Murphy B
39 43 44 50 53 59 60	Harrilee & John Molm  Carol & Lon Simons A  Kay & Alex Summers A	A	185 187 191 201 205 220 225	Joy Collins B  Sarah Hagood A  Nan BlackwellB  Becky & Sam Howe B  Weesie & Jack WyantB	
63 66 67 70 71 76 77	Jo & Gene Novy A Joann & Mal Wilkinson Betsy & Lee Robinson Kathi Pierce A	A A	226 231 235 240 243 251 255	Mary & Jack Heisel A  Beth Flint & Kevin Gaffney Marsha & Bill Godsey Karen O'Connor A	A B
80 81 82 83 89	Linda & Hank Harris, III Judy Smith & Zeke Fairbank	A A			
90 91 97	Elizabeth & Mike Nadal Linda & Roger Moffat	A B			
98 101 106	Alice & John Bonner A  Everett Puri B				
109 110 111 115 116 121 122 125 128 129 133 134	Paige & Richard HaysA Sara & Julius Lennard Frances Ann & John Ferguso Jamie Golden & George Stro Melanie & Russ Hardin Lorraine & Murray Gilman Charlotte & John Tucker Katrina & Floyd Newton Elsa & Chris Zittel B Lorraine & Bill Clark B Cathy & Alex Miller B	obel A A	2 4 6 7 8 10 14 17 18 20	MONTCLAIR Chuck Hammock B  Lee & Pelham Wilder A Steve Ackerman B Teed & David Lowance Judy & John Horton A Eleanor Banister B	<b>A</b>
137 140 141 144	Baxter Jones A  Louise & Jim Cole B Glad & Frank Eldridge	A	21 27 30 40	Sue & Dick Stumm A  Mary & Bill Long A  Laura & Montague Boyd	В
145 147 150	Barbara & Bob Ingram	<b>B</b> .	41 45 46	Caroline & Ellis Hooper	В
155 156 160	Martha & John Gaughen Carey & Bill Peard A	A	52 55 58	Diana & Nick Sears A	
163 164 168 169	Lib & Robbie Foster A		61 64 67 74	Sandie & Jim McGibbon  Marilynn & Don Kohla	A
エリブ	LIU & KUUUIC I USKI A		<i>1</i> T		

21 22 28 34 40 45 46 47	BRIGHTON Molly & Joe Gardner B Pat & Nolan Leake A Beverly & David Stacy Betsy & Bob Crosby A Jan & Mac Irvin A  Mimi & Nils Young A Nan & Hal Clarke A	A		235 240 244 247 250 252 255 256 260	Kathy Siegel B Terry & Robert Banta A Sallie F. Wilgus B Patty Weeks & John Barbour Edith & Jimmy Henderson Sara Anne & Russ Ford Jane & Sheldon Jeter A	A A	. "
49 52 55	Nancy Keeler Rhodes B Barbara & Bo Crum A	В		262 265 266 272	Mary Grace Diehl & Michael  Virginia & Tommy Preacher		A
58 61 64 67	Clinton & Don Kennedy Anne & Bradley Hale A Liz, Betsy & Edith Primm Mary Ann & Knox Massey	B B		275	Chris Rine & Bob Boltz	A	
69 70 76 79	Barbara & Howell Parham Judi & Steve North A	В		232	PARKDALE Kathy & Ken Barnhardt	A	
82 83 88 89 94 97 101 102 106 110 111	Jane & Buddy Young B Peggy Gunning A Mary Adair & Francis M. Bi Tatty & Bob Strickland Donna & Mike Egan B Karen & Steve Klare A Lisa & Joe Bankoff A Laura & Jim King A Jill & Randy Siegel B Betsy & Kit Weitnauer Louise C. Roth B	ard A	В	1919 ]	PEACHTREE Peachtree, Rear Cottage Beth & Jonathan Bean WAKEFIELD	В	
118 119 122 129 130 134	Nancy & Tim Woodall Jane & Bob Long A Mimi & Robert McCallum Laney & John Capron Betty & Jim Jennings B Bettie & Bob Coley A	A A		23 24 27 30 31 33	Margaret & Gene Murphy Sandy & John Philp B Gaye & Zac Antonio A	A A	
137 138 139 142 145 146 152	Kim & Steve McCollam Mary & Edward Lindsey Celeste & Jim Porter A Betty & Stephen Walker Virginia M. Ragan B	A A B		35 36 44 48 52 64 68	Betty & George Heery		
197 201 209 210 211	Meg Campbell & Rick Gitom Kathy & Tom Solley A Dorothy & Thornton DeRosa		A	78 80 81 84 85	Matilde & Juan Llao B	B A	
213 215 216 220	Nancy & Don Walten B Anne & Steve Parker A Vicki & Ed Segraves A			90 95 102 105	Sandra & Tom Player A Priscilla & Linton Hopkins	A	
223 230	Cindy & Bill Withrow	A		108 109	Elizabeth & David Martin	В	

#### BROOKWOOD HILLS CIVIC ASSOCIATION

Brookwood Hills Community Club, Inc. 77 Wakefield Drive, N.E. Atlanta, Georgia 30309 Kathy Bernhardt, Membership Chairperson, 874-5067

FULL NAME:
NAMES BY WHICH WIFE AND HUSBAND ARE KNOWN:
NAMES AND AGES OF CHILDREN WHO WILL USE CLUB FACILITIES:
HOME ADDRESS: (STREET)
(CITY, ZIP)
HOME TELEPHONE
BUSINESS NAMES (S) AND ADDRESS(ES):
BUSINESS TELEPHONE (S):
CLASS OF MEMBERSHIP APPLIED FOR: (CIRCLE ONE) A B C D
Please type or print all of the information requested and mail this application to the Membership Chairperson at the club address. Your application will be complete when the application and two letters of recommendation are received. Please do not send any money with your application. Your application will be placed on a waiting list in the order in which it was received and you will be notified as soon as there is an opening. Because "C" memberships are much more limited than "D", those applicants may be offered a "D" membership until there is a "C" opening available. If you have any questions about your application or the club, please feel free to call or to write the Membership Chairperson at the address above. Thank you for your interest in the Brookwood Hills Community Club.
SIGNATURE OF APPLICANT:DATE:
LETTERS OF RECOMMENDATION WILL PROBABLY BE RECEIVED FROM:
AND

### Welcome New Neighbors . .

Ellis & Libby Hadaya will be moving to 46 Camden, along with son David, age 16 months. Ellis is a physician with the Atlanta Neurological Clinic.

Atlanta natives Libby & Frampton Simons have moved to 230 Brighton. Libby is an attorney and the sister of Brookwood Hills veteran Laura Inman. Frampton is a businessman.

Pat & Sheridan Watson are our new neighbors at 83 Huntington. Both are lawyers with Powell Goldstein, Frazer & Murphy. They have two Dalmatians: Kelsy & Alex.

Editor's Note: Are you new to Brookwood Hills, but have not been recognized in <u>Brooknotes</u>? Then Loranne Oser (351-4825) needs to know who you are! Don't be shy; give Loranne a call and tell her about yourself and your family so that you can be included in the June issue. We want every new neighbor (new babies too) to be recognized. What's the definition of new? If you think you're new, then you are. Call Loranne today.

### And Good-bye To . .

Sloan, Margaret, Celia & Laura Gibson, whose new address is 3250 Dell Road, Birmingham, AL 35223, 205-802-7799.

Melanie, Rick, Gardner & Eleanor Smith, who can be found at 42 Thackeray Road, Wellesley, MA 02181, 617-237-2569.

#### Save Time & Hassle

Did you know that you can get your driver's license renewed at the Kroger, 725 Ponce de Leon, near Ford Factory Square? In about twenty minutes one recent morning, Kathy Bernhardt reports that she left Brookwood Hills, drove to the Kroger, get her license renewed, and returned home.

### How to Get In Brooknotes

The deadline for the next edition of <u>Brooknotes</u> will be June 11th. Articles must be in writing, with your name and phone number included. Classifieds are run free of charge to all Brookwood Hills residents. Drop off any material to Alison Caughman at 200 Camden.

#### **Tennis News**

The Tennis Committee reminds you that Lee King will be holding tennis clinics in June, according to the following schedule:

June 7 - June 11: 5 & 6 year olds June 14 - June 18: 7 & 8 year olds June 21 - June 25: 9 & 10 year olds June 28 - July 2: 11 & 12 year olds

The price per child for the week will vary according to participation numbers per session. The times will be 9:30 - 10:30 a.m. Monday through Friday. For more information, call Lee King at 261-8643.

#### Who Are Our Grads?

Brooknotes would like to congratulate and showcase this year's crop of high school and college graduates. If you have one of these celebrities in your home, please call Alison Caughman (355-7662) by June 7th with the following information: Name, where graduated from, post-graduate plans. Also, please include any special honors such as graduating cum laude or the awarding of any scholarships. If you call and leave a message on Alison's machine, please leave your own name and number so that she can call you back if she has any questions. The information will be printed in the June issue of Brooknotes.

#### Westminster Shuttle

If you are not in the Brookwood Hills carpool shuttle for Westminster students in Junior and Senior High School and are interested in joining next year, call Sara Jean Burke at 355-6288.

## Kindergarten Round-Up

On Thursday, May 20th, from 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. E. Rivers Elementary will welcome next year's Kindergarteners and their parents. If you plan to attend, please call Marilyn Rosenberg, 351-2904.

#### Classified

Summer Care Wanted: A college student to care for 2 girls, ages 6 & 8. Duties include escorting them to BWH Pool, movies, puppet shows & general entertainment. 7:45 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. Monday through Friday. Please call for more information. Diana Coryell-Sears, 55 Montclair, 355-5104.

# Pool Season Is Almost Here

This summer the pool will be the focus of many traditional and new activities. It's still not too late to join the Brookwood Hills swim and dive teams. There will be a parents and coaches meeting on Sunday, May 23rd at Leslie Benham's home, 21 Palisades Road, at 5:30 p.m. Late registration will be conducted, clothing orders picked up, and questions answered by the coaches, team moms, and new pool manager Kathleen Rosskopf. On Saturday, May 22nd, there will be a clinic to qualify coaches and parents to judge diving meets. The course will last approximately 4 1/2 hours. Please call Dive Team Mom Jenny Ferguson at 352-0208 if you are interested in attending. The more qualified judges we have, the better it is for our divers!

It's exciting to see the traditional swim and dive team activities heat up, but the Pool Committee is just as proud to announce the addition of many new organized pool activities for children and adults too young/inexperienced or too old for the team opportunities. For those in the "too old" category (doesn't that sound depressing?) two exercise classes will be offered. "H2O Power Aerobics" will be a 45 minute aerobic exercise class which promotes cardiovascular endurance, losing inches, and increasing strength and flexibility. "Fluid Motions" will be a low impact, non-aerobic class which focuses on joint flexibility, increased range of motion, and relaxation. There will also be: an "Emergency Water Safety" Red Cross course, designed to teach how to respond effectively in a water emergency and to become aware of potential hazards; a "Scuba Diving" course, open to anyone interested in scuba certification, with an optional trip and water dive; a "Kayaking" course, for learning safe, effective ways to maneuver a kayak; and finally, an adult beginning swim class.

Children under three will have the opportunity to take a "Parent and Tot" class to advance the swim abilities of toddlers. Pre-schoolers (3 - 6) can take "Aqua Tots" or "Advanced Aqua Tots." Children six years and older can take "Beginner," "Advanced Beginner," or "Intermediate" level lessons. These classes will follow the American Red Cross's swim lessons guidelines. For children who may not be sure about whether or not they're "good enough" for the swim team, or who just want to improve their skills, a new Pre-Swim Team class, designed to improve the coordination, speed and expenditure of strokes and skills will also be offered for \$5 per class, with possible graduation to the Swim Team with the approval of Coach Topher McGibbon.

Classes will be offered only if there are enough registrants to justify hiring an instructor. To find out about the exact dates, times, and costs for these various classes, call Harriet Adams at 215-9276. You can also contact Harriet to arrange a "Splash Party" for a poolside birthday (or other) celebration, with pool games, decorations, and a lifeguard for up to 15 persons.

Finally, all you stroller-pushers out there will be pleased to hear that you will be able to arrange to have the back gate to the pool (off the park) opened for you by calling ahead to the front desk (351-0327) before you walk or drive down. This will allow you to avoid carrying strollers down the stairs from Wakefield.

All these opportunities are designed to make the summer more enjoyable and the pool more useful for Community Club members. Pool Committee Co-Chairs Esther Stokes (876-1809) and Dave Forquer (874-3254) want to know what you think of these new activities as the summer progresses. They'd like to hear your kudos, your complaints, and your suggestions.

Have a great summer!



**BROOKNOTES** 

Sponsored by your neighbor Sarah Hagood Owner / Broker 231-5678